MINUTES FROM THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4th July 2018


APOLOGIES

Received from Tony Gates, Paul Beardshaw, Steve Booth, Jim Beskow, Brian Bennett, Rob Daniel, David Markham.
The Chairman thanked all involved in maintaining the site including the fence.

Floral Hall was enjoyed by all and they have welcomed our members back in the future.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the June 2018 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING
The lights should be fitted by the weekend, and the electric cable near the crawler track has has been fixed and made safe.
The back end of the quarry will be cleared and made safe for walking on.

The ladies toilet had been blocked and has had to be rodded, its taking three flushes to clear a single sheet of toilet paper and it has been advised to use buckets of water to aid in flushing. There could be a trap between toilets.

Voltage tickets have been placed on plugs, and two sockets have been fitted for the fridge and freezer which are now in use.

The bridge for the crawler section is under construction.

The lock hole in the new gate hasn’t been done yet, and it appears that the locking bolt on the original gate isn’t meeting the ground properly, debris needs clearing.

All donations for the raffle hamper need to be ticked off the list and items are to be placed in the bag in the clubhouse, any modeling bits are to be brand new.

Crawler rules have not been  uploaded yet due to an issue with the map and text not aligning Ian Phillips is currently looking at this. 
TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer read out the months financial statement with full members at 211 and juniors at 49, 67% in the East Riding. Income received from Memberships, Nads and Catering, totaling £1,159.65. Expenses to Opus, Site maintenance, Catering, Web Fees, Stationary and Fuel, totaling £1,186.59. Total funds stand at £10,023.72. 
EVENTS
The Events Officer stated that Club 500 and Springers was a good event however still awaiting the results.
The Nationals also went well and was thoroughly enjoyed by all and has been reportedly the busiest in four years. Luke Burton is the Mono 2 Champion, with Chris Hobbs coming in 2nd the event itself ran smoothly.

Upcoming events are a Club Sunday with Club 500 and Scale Steering on 15th July and NADS on 22nd July.

There will be some traders at the Open Weekend however there is no space for big stands, Charlie – Flying Widget and Adrian have been invited. The setup for the Open Weekend will be on the Friday evening.
EVENTS CONT’D
The Kirklees Open Day has shown little interest, Ian Phillips, John Jenkinson won’t be attending and Ken Thorpe won’t attend on his own, quite possibly no display.

It has been asked if there would be a bring and buy stall on the Open Weekend, there is no reason why not however it has been requested that members don’t dump items but are to place a note with details so that they can be traced if any interest is shown.

The event at Haydock currently has eight members going in two cars.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman reported that the main pump had burnt out and was a substantial cost to the society, this means that any major expenses will not be accommodated until funds increase.
A kitchen splash back has been sourced which are cut offs, a brand new hand wash sink has arrived.
The bins on site are for baby wipes and any other rubbish.
Daz may be able to effect any repairs on site.

There are still painting jobs to be completed on the lower half of the podium, bus shelters and the clubhouse a date for this is 13th July.

The clubhouse roof is still to be done.

Elaine Fuller has retired from the kitchen and Sally has taken over, the Chairman thanks Elaine on behalf of the committee and members for all the hard work that Elaine and her mum has done especially at the Nationals. A voucher will be given in recognition of this.

Children and dogs appear to be running free on the site, children are to be supervised by their respective responsible adult and also no balls are allowed for health and safety reasons. Dogs are to be kept on leads and all mess should be cleaned up by the owners, which also means taking the mess home to dispose of. Any member not adhering to this will be asked to leave with membership being suspended.
The gazebo cover disappeared at some time before the nationals, this has been found in the other container to where the gazebo is stored, if the gazebo is used for an event then it must be placed back in the cover after the event.

The containers are to be cleared out and sorted so they can be useable.

Cars are not to park on the buggy track or near the tyres as these should be kept clear, members will be asked to move their vehicles if they infringe on this area. There is a site map for all members to view in the clubhouse.

Ken informed the members that his role at the Lions is now just as treasurer which means he will be able to get to the lake more regular.

Ken Thorpe          






Simon Booth
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(Secretary)

